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Note of last Culture, Tourism & Sport Board meeting
	Title:


	Culture, Tourism & Sport Board

	Date:


	Wednesday 23 September 2020

	Venue:
	Zoom

	
	


Attendance
An attendance list is attached as Appendix A to this note
	Item
	Decisions and actions
	


<AI1>

	1  
	Welcome, declarations of interest and apologies
The chair welcomed members to the first board meeting of 2020/21.

	


</AI1>

<AI2>

	2  
	Minutes of the last meeting

Members agreed the minutes from Friday 12 June 2020

	


</AI2>

<AI3>

	3  
	UK Theatre

Julian Bird, CEO of UK Theatre gave a presentation on the working group with Department for Digital, Culture, Media and Sport on the arts sector. Julian Bird highlighted the impact the Culture Recovery Fund will have on the sector.

Members made the following comments:

· Concerns that venue funding will go to bigger venues in urban areas, particularly London. The risk is cultural deserts if venues in more rural areas are ignored and forced to close. Many authorities use venues like theatres as community spaces that have a greater impact than what the venue would suggest.

· Best practice within local government of how theatres have stayed been open will be helpful going forward.

· Local government has already been very practical on the diversity of culture they have put out during the pandemic for residents in these difficult times.

· There has been a lack of local government input on where the funding will be going, which has been frustrating for members.

· The myth that London tourism is hardest hit needs to stop, all the economic studies show coastal economies have been hardest hit and support is greatly needed.

· Business tourism like conferences have seen a major decline since the pandemic started. Many local economies are reliant on business rather than leisure tourism, including a lot of the major cities.  Business tourism & conferencing are often part of the income strategy of cultural venues too.

· BAME people within the creative industry, are more likely to be freelancers than full time staff. The pandemic has really affected these communities 

Julian Bird responded:

· Theatres are community assets used for different projects, but we need to wait and see how the funding will be used, and the priority is to get funding out across the UK

· Westminster Council has the most seated venues and will be a case study going forward for members to make use of.

· It has been excellent to see how councils have used venues for different uses within the community during the pandemic.

· Sadly we have already lost many creatives within the sector.

· While UK Theatre have no role in how the funding is allocated, there have been many conversations, pressing on the importance of regional theatre venues.

· All over the UK, BAME communities and freelancers’ concerns have been raised. 

Decision 

Members noted the presentation 

Action

Members to request a meeting with Oliver Dowden CBE MP


	


</AI3>

<AI4>

	4  
	Culture Tourism and Sport Board Terms of Reference and Outside Bodies

Thomas French introduced the Terms of Reference for the Culture Tourism and Sport Board 2020/21 and asked members to note the continuing membership of the board.

Decision 

Members noted the membership and agreed the Board’s Terms of Reference for 2020/21.

	


</AI4>

<AI5>

	5  
	Board Workplan

Ian Leete outlined the Board’s workplan in response to the Covid-19 pandemic, as agreed at the June 2020 Board. Ian Leete also updated members on the Board progress since June.

Members made the following comments

· When press releases have been dispatch, can members see which publications publish them?
· There needs to be a greater emphasis on ensuring the leisure industry survives.

· The LGA have provided all the information about the extent of this crisis, but now, as members, we need to ensure that we save the arts and sport sectors.

Members decided that survival of the sector is the most important objective 

Decision

Members agreed the board workplan

Action

An item on press publications to come to the next board


	


</AI5>

<AI6>

	6  
	LGA Improvement Activity 2020/21

Maria Collinge highlighted the work of the LGA culture, tourism and sport team, noting the improvement activity for both officers and councillors, through existing partnerships with Sport England and Arts Council England.

Members made the following comments:

· This report really shows that local government is stronger working together.

· Statues tell the story of modern Britain. Local government need to tell this story by commissioning works that are important to our communities.

· Return on investment needs to be a theme running across the work of this board.

Officers responded:

· There will be another report on investment coming to the next board.

· Historic England are a partner with us on a potential public realm project.

Decision

Members noted the report.


	


</AI6>

<AI7>

	7  
	LGA Culture and Tourism Conference 2021

Lauren Lucas highlighted issues associated with the planning and delivery of the Culture and Tourism conference 2021 in the context of COVID-19. Lauren Lucas highlighted how the next Culture and Tourism conference will be online.
Members made the following comments:

· Events need to be spread out, across the year for members with busy workloads to take part in.

· Events on internal tourism would be helpful for many councils right now. As would supporting the sector to survive the economic recovery.

Decision 

Members noted the report and agreed to move the Culture and Tourism conference 2021 online.

	


</AI7>

<AI8>

	8  
	LGA Comprehensive Spending Review Submission

Ian Leete highlighted how the LGA has been developing a submission to the Comprehensive Spending Review. Ian Leete outlined the proposed elements relating to the Culture Tourism and Sport Board’s remit, which have been developed from the Board’s previous asks, and conversations with members and stakeholders.

Members made the following comments:

· There is need to have a stronger media presence on what the LGA key asks are.

· Two tier authorities are seeing that funding is often going to upper tier councils.

· There is a strong argument that money should get where it's needed as quickly as possible, organisations will rely on swift action for survival in the current climate and for the foreseeable future.

Decision 

Members noted the report.

	


</AI8>

<AI9>

	9  
	Key lines on Culture, Tourism and Sport

Ian Leete set out the current key lobbying lines and sector statistics across the remit of the LGA culture, tourism and sport board.

Members made the following comments:

· This report has pulled together a lot of the key points that the board makes and will be helpful for members taking it back to their communities.

Decision 

Members noted the report.

	


</AI9>

<AI10>

	10  
	Economic Recovery

Sonika Sidhu summarised the key forums the LGA is involved in with Government to address issues of economic recovery. Sonika Sidhu also provided members with an update on key economic recovery issues being raised by councils and how the LGA will be supporting councils through our improvement work.

Decision 

Members noted the work the LGA is doing around economic recovery in several different forums

	


</AI10>

<AI11>

	11  
	National Planning Reforms

Christina Kaiser reported that the Government has recently published two consultations which include proposals for both long-term structural changes to the planning system in England and more immediate amendments to existing processes.

Decision

Members noted the report 

	


</AI11>

<AI12>

	12  
	Libraries Taskforce

Ian Leete outlined the achievements of the Taskforce over its lifespan, and highlighted, the sector bodies and successor groups, areas where there remains work to be done to support the library sector.

Decision </AI13>
Membered cleared the report for publication.
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Appendix A -Attendance 

	Position/Role
	Councillor
	Authority

	
	
	

	Chair
	 Cllr Gerald Vernon-Jackson CBE
	Portsmouth City Council


	Vice-Chair
	 Cllr Julian German
	Cornwall Council


	Deputy-chairman
	 Cllr Peter Golds CBE
	Tower Hamlets Council

	Deputy-chair
	Cllr Clare Coghill
	Waltham Forest London Borough Council


	Members
	 Cllr Derek Bastiman
	Scarborough Borough Council

	
	Cllr Matthew Lee
	South Kesteven District Council

	
	Cllr Cath Homer
	Northumberland Council

	
	Cllr Barry Lewis
	Derbyshire County Council

	
	Cllr Phil Seeva
	Cornwall Council

	
	Cllr Nick Worth
	South Holland District Council

	
	Cllr Peter Kelly
	Preston City Council

	
	Cllr Brigid Jones
	Birmingham City Council

	
	Cllr Richard Henry
	Stevenage Borough Council

	
	Cllr Muhammed Butt
	Brent Council

	
	Cllr Dhanisha Patel
	Bridgend County Borough Council

	
	Cllr Jane Black
	Bury Metropolitan Borough Council

	
	Cllr Chris White
	Hertfordshire County Council

	
	Cllr Tom Hollis
	Ashfield District Council


</TRAILER_SECTION>

<LAYOUT_SECTION>

	1 FIELD_ITEM_NUMBER
	FIELD_TITLE
 
	

	
	FIELD_SUMMARY 


	


</LAYOUT_SECTION>

<TITLE_ONLY_LAYOUT_SECTION>

	2 FIELD_ITEM_NUMBER
	FIELD_TITLE

	


</TITLE_ONLY_LAYOUT_SECTION>

<HEADING_LAYOUT_SECTION>

FIELD_TITLE
</HEADING_LAYOUT_SECTION>

<TITLED_COMMENT_LAYOUT_SECTION>

	
	FIELD_TITLE 


	

	
	FIELD_SUMMARY 


	


</TITLED_COMMENT_LAYOUT_SECTION>

<COMMENT_LAYOUT_SECTION>

	
	FIELD_SUMMARY

	


</COMMENT_LAYOUT_SECTION>

<SUBNUMBER_LAYOUT_SECTION>

	a) FIELD_TITLE

	

	
	FIELD_SUMMARY 


	


</SUBNUMBER_LAYOUT_SECTION>

<TITLE_ONLY_SUBNUMBER_LAYOUT_SECTION>

	b) FIELD_TITLE

	


</TITLE_ONLY_SUBNUMBER_LAYOUT_SECTION>

[image: image1.jpg]

[image: image2.jpg]